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RETAILERS’ ASSOCIATION MEETING
Tuesday 19th September 17
Present
David Jackson        (DJ) Chair The Lanes

Jenna Mulvey

(JM) Thomson
Holly Woodhead
    (HW) Marketing Manager

Maria Beattie

(MB) Roman

Cassie Heal 
    (CH)
Secretary/Minutes
           William Elder

(WE) Holland & Barrett

Grace Singleton     (GS) Marketing


Helen Nutter

(HN) Claires


Anne Hall             (AH) EVH Bookshop


Rachel


(R) Debenhams
Jamie Adams 
    (JA) Peter Jackson

           Rev K Teasdale  
(KT) City Centre Chaplaincy
1. Apologies for Absence
Bodycare, Blue Inc, Eurochange, Game, Jack & Jones, Lanes News, Shopmobility, The Fragrance Shop, The Perfume Shop, Timpsons & VIP.
2. Trading Review

· Overview

Overall footfall for August was 744,400 which was +13.8% on last year and ahead of the national figure which was -2.4%. In regards to footfall we are still seeing the Primark effect, currently we are +8% year to date against last year. This means we’ve been running +10% ahead of the national position as shopping centres on average are running at roughly -2%. We’re expecting another good month in September but it may change in October as Primark opened on 6th October last year. Primark has certainly had an impact in bringing more people into the city, and not just into the shopping centre. The impact has been felt far and wide with restaurants and hotels also feeling the benefit of Primark. Overall it has had a positive impact on the city however some retailers, who are directly in competition with Primark on product and price haven’t felt such a positive impact; however these stores will soon be Like For Like against lower figures from last October. 
In terms of sales, using the percentages we collate from stores we produce an index ourselves – for July we were +2% against last year, ahead of The British Retail Consortium figure of +0.9%. This figure isn’t largely based on clothing although some of the clothing stores are ahead of last year, the biggest and most consistent increase has been on food & beverages – with our coffee shops trading very well, and Debenhams restaurant being the best performing restaurant in the company last year. 
Retail is tough and this year we have benefited by having a new anchor like Primark in the centre, comments coming through are about uncertainty with things like Brexit. Uncertainty can close wallets; we are also weather dependant so a cold winter may help push items like coats, hats and scarves. We are now working towards our peak trading period – Quarter 4. On past performance regardless of the type of trading year we have had our customers always seem to spend well in Q4 and particularly in those key weeks leading up to Christmas so it’s definitely worth planning for.

3. Christmas Trading
DJ had a meeting in August with Boots, Topshop, Next, Primark and Debenhams to discuss Christmas opening hours. This year we will have 5 late nights opening until 9pm on Thursdays starting from 23rd November.

This year both Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve fall on Sundays meaning stores over 30,000 square foot will have restricted trading hours. Larger stores are going to incorporate browsing time and shopping up time to extend their trading day.

Marks & Spencer and Boots will be open 10am - 4pm.

Debenhams, Primark and Topshop will be open 9.30am - 4pm. 
Next is likely to be open 9am – 3pm on Christmas Eve to prepare for the Boxing Day sale, and open 10am-4pm on New Year’s Eve.
On Boxing day Next are opening at 6am, Debenhams, Boots and Topshop are opening at 8am and Primark will open at 9am.
Marks and Spencer will be closing at 7pm from week ending 10th December.

The vast majority of retailers will not be open on New Year’s Day.

4. City Centre Events
30th September – 8th October 

Borderlines Book Festival
10th October



World Mental Health Awareness Day

4th November



Fire Show at Bitts Park

12th November 



Remembrance Sunday

19th November 



Carlisle City Centre Light Switch On

23rd November – 3rd December

Carlisle Christmas Market

10th December



Santa Dash

14th December – 3rd January

Funfair

16th – 21st December


City Centre Winter Wonderland and Santa’s Grotto 





5. Marketing
Superhero Summer had different activities from crafts to face painting throughout the summer holidays, Footfall shows on average the days the activities were ran were +14% against last year. We also had weekly competitions which had 139 entries.
We ran a Back To School competition online in August to win a goodie bundle including uniform from Debenhams, £40 towards School Shoes at Clarks, £25 voucher for Schuh, and a stationary bundle from Smiggle. This competition was sent to our online database, put on our website and advertised on Facebook for 2 weeks – the Facebook advert reached 29,000 men & women who have children of school age. This competition received 481 entries.
Student night this year included A DJ, bar, entertainment, VR Challenge and a selfie mirror with Nando’s also attending.

Lanes Xtra currently has 5628 active customers, 7432 scans and £233,200 spent through the card. The total database is now over 15,000 people that we communicate with regularly.

We have been looking into the average transaction value with the card against the average transaction value without the card and on average transactions with the card are +17% on those without a card. 
In October/November we will have brand engagement trying to get fresh offers for the Christmas period, the team will also be onsite and visiting stores.
Christmas

· This year The Lanes are doing our very own Christmas Gift Guide, we will have 25,000 copies printed to be sent out to homes in Cumbria & Dumfries. The guide won’t have adverts and will just focus on stores and products from The Lanes.
· We will be launching late night shopping on 23rd November with a Taste event which will include cocktail making and reef making demonstrations. We will have some selected stalls selling homemade food and drink. We are also hoping to have the mannequins on Peascod Lane again, possibly along with some live mannequins. The stalls will trade all day and demos will begin at 4pm, with free prosecco for the first 250 customers.
· Our Christmas TV advert will initially begin online from the 24th November, and will air on TV from the 1st December.
· Santa will be in the centre every Saturday in December until Christmas, the grotto will be in centre square and will be part of the Christmas decorations that will be going up on the night of the 4th November, and the grotto will also have photo opportunities.
· Debenhams are also doing a breakfast with Santa on the Saturdays he’s in the centre, tickets are sold at the restaurant in Debenhams.
6. Lettings Update
The ex Ed’s Diner unit is now stripped and ready for costa who will be fitting out and hoping to open by the middle of November.

Hawkins Bazaar and Calendar club are now back, Calendar Club will run the Halloween offer until end of October then move on to calendars and diaries.

We are still talking to Jack Wills and we hope to secure them in a unit for next year.

We are also talking to someone regarding the Christmas shop unit out on English Street interested in taking the unit on a permanent basis next year.

Toy R Us has now moved from a temporary to longer term lease.
We have a new asset manager who has joined us who is looking, with the agents, at a list of retailers we would like to have in The Lanes.  Suggestion gratefully received?
7. Any Other Business

On 8th October Toys R Us held an Autism Friendly and Additional Needs Experience, they opened doors early, for browsing, for families who have children with Autism and additional needs. 

In the New Year this is something we are considering in the centre and will discuss in the next retailers meeting.
The total money raised for our One Great Day has come in at £4263.

Rev Keith Teasdale had noticed an increase in the amount of homeless people.  Every Tuesday morning at St Aidan’s Church, Gateway run a breakfast for the homeless, they provide a meal and councillors are present along with people to point them in the right direction for accommodation and any toiletries or medication they may need. Help is also available for the homeless on a Thursday lunch time at the Salvation Army.
The Retail Chaplains have now completed their training, if your store would like a store chaplain please get in touch with Keith.
Another issue raised was shop lifters, and incidents where people are buying an item then returning it to the same cashier 10 minutes later and saying they’ve lost the receipt hoping to get the money back, then they use the original receipt, and pick the same item up off the shop floor and try to return that to get the money back twice.
The Next Retailers Meeting will be our Christmas meeting held on 7th November.

